Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor

2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967

Facsimile: 416- 440-7656 Toll free: 1-888-632-6273 Commission de l'Énergie de l'Ontario

C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416-481-1967

Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY EMAIL ONLY

October 1, 2007

Mr. Quinn M. Ross The Ross Firm 138 Courthouse Sq. Goderich, Ontario N7A 1M9

Dear Mr. Ross:

Re: **Hydro One Networks Inc.**

Application for Leave to Construct Bruce-Milton Transmission

Reinforcement Project

Deadline for Questions for the Technical Conference

Board File No. EB-2007-0050

The Board has received your e-mail request of September 27, 2007, to extend the deadline for the filing of questions for the Technical Conference. This is to confirm the telephone message conveyed to you by Board staff on Friday, September 28, 2007, that the Board will not grant a formal extension. If you are unable to meet the established deadline, we urge you to file your questions promptly so that Hydro One is able to respond to these questions in an effective manner at the Technical Conference.

Yours truly,

Original Signed By

Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary**

Glen MacDonald, Hydro One Networks Inc. CC. James H. Smellie, Osler, Hoskin and Harcourt LLP Gord Nettleton, Osler, Hoskin and Harcourt LLP